



**NASU AREA SERVICE MEETING**  
**August 13th, 2017 S.W. CENTER**  
**St. George , UT**

**6:33 pm - Meeting opened by Leslie - after Serenity prayer**

**12 Concepts read by - Susan**

**12 Traditions read by- Crystal**

**Motion to accept minutes -Makayla**

**Seconded by- Ben**

**Passes**

Attendance:Tysen Leslie Shannon Mikey Christine Ben Mark cason  
Makayla Jerry Paul Eric Susan Roseanne Staci Daniel Sabrina Crystal  
Dusty

Excused Absences: - Josh melissa lisa

# Executive Reports

## **Chair [ Leslie H. ]** Chair Report

### Chair Report

Hello ASC! I am back to the ASC this month. I was not able to get to any committee meetings as planned. However, I do know there have been a lot of things going on. I want to thank those of you who are working so hard to get these committees up and running, planning and carrying out commitments and events. I know our Area is a huge success because we have amazing people who are here in our fellowship. I wanted to thank my Co-Chair Tysen for being here in my place last month. We are still looking for a secretary, I am hoping today we will have a nomination to take back to our groups. Thank you all for being here today, I know we will have a wonderful meeting, and excellent month.

Thank you for allowing me the opportunity to serve with all of you

Leslie

## **CoChair [Tysen J.] Co-Chair Report:**

Co Chair report 8/12/17

Ok co-chair report is ... first off i didnt make it to as many sub committee meetings as i was planning or would have liked to but life on lives terms didnt allow it this month .. hopefully with everything going on this last month that the next one will be a bit more organized for me ... with that being said i did get to be apart of the entertainment committee and event this last month but i will let them tell you how that went .... also i want to chant christine for stepping in and helping me by doing the secretary work this last month ... finding time for it would have been really tricky ... so that brings up the next topic and that is we are in desperate need of an area secretary so if anyone knows someone that would happen to be willing please let them know we are looking ...

Thank you for allowing me to be of service

Tysen J

## Secretary no report ... Report in Co-Chair report

### Treasurer [Christine R.]

Hello everybody, All is well and I am happy to report that I have not made a mistake this month... yet! All bills are paid, all the numbers are balanced, all subcommittee YTD totals are updated. I do have one question, the GSR toolkits... what budget does that come out of? Is that a PR expense or an executive expense? Thanks Here are the numbers.

Thank you for allowing me to serve,

Christine

Date	Description	Income	Check#	Expense	Balance
	Previous Balance				<b>\$13,857.82</b>
7/10/2017	Area Donation	\$312.54			
7/10/2017	Transfer to Lit for IP Rack SUACNA		Transfer	\$21.00	
7/10/2017	Meeting Lists		1089	\$102.36	
7/12/2017	GSR ToolKits - Steamroller Copies		1090	\$57.90	
7/17/2017	CCGC Campout		1091	\$275.00	
7/18/2017	Infowest Web domain 5 years PR		1092	\$100.00	
8/8/2017	Phone PR Verizon		OnLine	\$33.99	
8/9/2017	Meeting Lists PR		1093	\$102.36	
	Intrest Paid	\$0.56			
				Previous Balance	\$13,857.82
				Income	<b>\$313.10</b>
				Sub Totals	\$14,170.92
				Expenses	<b>\$692.61</b>

				Current Balance	<b>\$13,478.31</b>

## RCM [Jerry C] RCM Report

August 2017

The regional meeting was held July 23, 2017 in Las Vegas at the Rooms. This month was elections for certain positions that were yearly. All members are remaining in the positions they had last year, except co-chair of the RSC. The co-chair was vacant last year and is now filled. There are still open positions on the RSC, they are: Vice Treasurer, Vice Secretary, Vice PR, Vice H & I. Next month the Regional Service Committee is conducting a regional inventory. I will pass out a questionnaire for all our GSR's. If the home groups could answer these questions and the GSR's bring them back next month to our ASC, I will present your voice next month at the Regional Service Committee meeting. These questions are basic and easy to answer, but more importantly, it is another way to have the voice of our home groups heard. For Unity Day, three areas in Vegas are doing a fun walk. The Unity Day Ad Hoc committee met today at noon to decide what Southern Utah is doing. The purpose of Unity Day is to have Narcotics Anonymous worldwide fellowship say the Serenity Prayer at the same time. Southern Utah's time for this 11:00am Saturday September second. The Ad Hoc Committee decided to hold a Serenity Prayer and meeting at the Southwest Center. We discussed other options and ideas, but this is what the committee decided. We also discussed the conflict this time has on the men's and women's meeting that will be ending at the same time. Since the time cannot be changed and the meetings cannot close, we still decided to hold a Unity Day meeting at 11:00am. I will be making a motion to purchase coffee, snacks, and water. Also, I will be making a motion to be reimbursed for gas that was used for the RSC meeting in July. Region51 convention is October 13. The registration price is \$31.00 until August 31 st . After that it is \$41.25. Sub Committee's and home groups, please remember to email your flyers for any events to "calendar@region51na.org and the event will be posted on the calendar and in the text messaging system. Thanks for letting me help out, Jerry C.

## **Entertainment -(Makayla)**

Fire meeting had a great turn out! About 50 ppl and i forgot the binder with the 7th tradition money but we brought in approx \$30. It was a blast !

Need committee members ! Next event is the campout!

**ADHOC- (Jerry C)-** unity day = see rcm report

## **H&I**

No Formal report

### **Literature (Eric M.)**

Tonight sold \$474

7/10/17 transfer from suacna \$21

7/10/17 Deposit of \$147

7/13/17 Order for \$115.44

Balance \$93.49

## **Outreach [Daniel P.]**

Hello everyone. Outreach met on August 11th at 5pm at the Southwest Center. There is not much of a committee, and as I have reported before, outreach is struggling. But at the same time, there has been no homegroups that have reached out to say they need support in anyway. Outreach is in need of a Co-chair and Secretary and we will have our next business meeting September 8th, at 5pm in room 208 at the Southwest Center. For some reason this business meeting has not been on the area calendar if it could please be added. Thank for allowing me to serve.

## **PR [Scott D. ]**

PR REPORT August 12, 2017

Hello everyone!

500 August meeting lists were printed at a cost of \$102.36.

There were no changes to the meeting lists this month.

Meeting lists were distributed to all GSR's present at the July ASC. Lists were distributed throughout the community by Dave J. and Steve C.

A few service positions were updated on the website and this month's meeting list will be updated next week. Mikey N. and Daniel P. gave a presentation at the Youth Crisis Center. There is a possibility of having a once a month speaker meeting or an H&I



<b>June phone</b>	<b>\$ 33.75</b>	<b>\$2,627.52</b>
<b>Posters</b>	<b>\$ 42.54</b>	<b>\$2,584.98</b>
<b>July phone</b>	<b>\$ 33.75</b>	<b>\$2,551.23</b>
<b>July meeting lists</b>	<b>\$102.36</b>	<b>\$2,448.87</b>
<b>Info West</b>	<b>\$100.00</b>	<b>\$2,348.87</b>
<b>August meeting lists</b>	<b>\$102.36</b>	<b>\$2,246.51</b>
<b>August phone</b>	<b>\$ 33.75</b>	<b>\$2,212.76</b>

Inventory PR as of May 13, 2017						
Description	Item No.	Quantity On Hand	Unit Price	Total		
8 slot rack	9053	1	\$20.80	\$20.80		
16 slot rack	9054	0	\$26.15	\$0.00		
#13 By Young Addicts, for Young Addicts	3113	6	\$0.31	\$1.86		
#27 For the Parents or Guardians of Young People in NA	3127	80	\$0.31	\$24.80		
#1 Who, What, How and Why	3101	0	\$0.24	\$0.00		
#2 The Group	3102	0	\$0.31	\$0.00		
#5 Another Look	3105	205	\$0.24	\$49.20		
#6 Recovery and Relapse	3106	196	\$0.24	\$47.04		
#7 Am I an Addict	3107	300	\$0.24	\$72.00		
#8 Just for Today	3108	6	\$0.24	\$1.44		



#9 Living the Program	3109	52	\$0.24	\$12.48	*1 damaged it would be 253	
#11 Sponsorship	3111	265	\$0.24	\$63.60		
#14 One Addict's Experience with Acceptance, Faith and Commitment	3114	124	\$0.24	\$29.76		
#16 For the Newcomer	3116	88	\$0.24	\$21.12		
#21 The Loner Staying Clean in Isolation	3121	370	\$0.31	\$114.70		
#22 Welcome to Narcotics Anonymous	3122	193	\$0.24	\$46.32		
#23 Staying Clean on the Outside	3123	220	\$0.24	\$52.80		
#29 An Introduction to NA Meetings	3129	30	\$0.24	\$7.20		
#26 Accessibility for Those with Additional Needs	3126	4	\$0.24	\$0.96		
#24 Money Matters Self-Support in NA	3124	9	\$0.53	\$4.77		
#20 Hospitals & Institutions Service and the NA Member	3120	1	\$0.24	\$0.24		
#24 Hey What's the Basket For?	3124	1	\$0.24	\$0.24		
#17 For Those in Treatment	3117	344	\$0.31	\$106.64		
NA Groups and Medication	2205	124	\$0.31	\$38.44		
NA Little White Booklet	1500	0	\$0.75	\$0.00		
Information about NA	1002	9	n/a			
Self-Support Principle and Practice	n/a	2	n/a			
An Introductory Guide to Narcotics Anonymous	1200	50	\$2.00	\$100.00		
#12 The Triangle of Self-Obsession	3112					

## SUACNA [Daniel P.]

Hello everyone, as the elected co-chair, I will be giving the report this month. SUACNA 11 met on August 6th at 9am at the Southwest Center. Our current balance is \$5,00.23. We had several positions opened, and we are excited to announce that all positions have been filled. Our newly elected servants are; Kenzi as Co-secretary, Scott D as Programming, and our motion for SUACNA 11 chair, to go back to the group's to be voted on is;

Shannon C. We will have our next business meeting on September 3rd, at 9am, in the lower level of the Southwest Center. Thank you for allowing me to serve

### CCGC (Susan)

Sat Nam! CCGC did not meet this month. The camp out was great! I forget how much work goes into it and I am truly grateful for everyone that pitched in and made it such a success. I loved seeing all the tents and fellowshippers that were there. We had one member who recently moved to the Cedar City area (Paragonah) who invited his sponsor all the way from California. I can't wait to see what its like next year! I am not sure where we are at on our finances 100%. What I do know is that the treasurer did bring me by all the receipts from the campout totaling \$252.69 and I believe he made a deposit of \$128.00 yesterday. Our next scheduled meeting is 9/4/17 at 7:00 pm at the KKCB. Let me know if you have any questions or concerns! Thank you for letting me be of service!

#### GSR Reports

Group/ GSR	Avg Att	NC	Donation	Comments
Basic Text Study (Cedar) Thomas B				
Bridging the gap Phil C.	24	3	0	8 keytag takers
Circle of Hope Trevor W.	15	7	60	
Circle of Sisters Christine	40	9	0	Meeting doing great rent paid new hg members all motions voted on group decided to start selling literature.. First sat of month is speaker meeting
Cope Without Dope (Kanab) Ashley D				

Dopeless Hope Fiends (Kanab) Ashley D				
Dopeless Hope Fiends (Cedar) Susan	35	2	0	Self supporting we purchased literature for this meeting for those who want to buy literature
Fresh Start (Cedar) Baron				
Hold On Pain Ends				
Hurricane Sunday Night	4-8	2	0	Group is excited to participate in area, voted to change format to include monthly speaker to increase support .. literature available for sale
It works; How & Why (Cedar) None				
KISS Meeting Daniel P.	16	3	35.26	Self Supporting Decided to give newcomer basic text or step guide or it works ... done once a month
Live & Let Live (Cedar) Jon J	22	1	0	
Living Clean (Cedar) Baron				
Living in the Moment-Mark	7-14	2	0	Attendance has fallen off but still self supporting
Living Clean the Journey Continues				

Jason T				
Men's Meeting (Saturday) Kason	28	1	0	Fully self supporting doing well
Men's Spiritual Meeting (Sunday) Kason N				
Mesquite Meeting				
NA Rox Josh B.	?	?	1.70	Staci B voted in as alt gsr pool party had 50 ppl was successful .. all positions filled fully self supporting.
Newcomer's Meeting Makayla	55	7	13.02	We have lots of home group members .. doing well .. going to be trying new things... event aug 19th 6pm bloomington park water kickball food and fun and speaker
"We"covery Andy G.	10	2	11	Our meeting is self supporting all positions filled and functioning.
Sisters of Hope (Richfield )				
Spiritually Awake Scott D				
Stress Less (Kanab) Bruce				
Sunday Night Candlelight Paul B	66	6	86.07	4 new hg members 16 in attendance for business meeting
We Unite on	9	2	33.67	We have open positions: GSR, Treasurer,

Tuesday Night Open				Secretary.
Women's Haven of Hope (Cedar) Susan R	15-25	1	0	We are self supporting

## End Group Reports

Break Time : 7:30 pm

Re-open : 7:50 pm

### **OPEN FORUM:**

h and i discussion on money for event and shirts for event .... some controversy over the shirt design

rcm discussed reimbursement for the difference in printing gsr handbooks and gas reimbursement as well

75 seed money for unity day event for snacks and water and such

discussion on meeting lists doing the service meetings on them as well

open forum motioned to extend

discussion on money motion for spanish books and ips

### **Old Business:**

Motion 1

Maker: Shannon C.

Seconded: Josh B.

Motion: For a \$21.00 transfer from the area treasury to literature of an IP rack for convention information. 8 slot

Intent: Another rack to support IPs needed at the convention and our growing fellowship.

Motion Passed 7/0/5

Motion 2

Maker: Jerry

Seconded: Josh B

Motion: To get 12 more GSR booklets made at a cost of \$173.70 (\$13.50 a piece plus tax)

Intent: To have enough booklets on hand for any GSR new or old

Motion Passed 11/0/2

Motion 3

Maker: Christine

Seconded: Josh B.

Motion: \$44.61 for deposit slips

Intent: Maintain the supplies need to keep the treasurer going.

Motion Passed 9/0/2

Motion 4

Maker: Jerry

Seconded: Josh B

Motion: I motion Shannon C as chair of SUACNA

Intent: To carry the nomination for chair from SUACNA

Motion tabled because of how votes were handled at SUACNA by Tysen J - acting chair.

Motion 5

Maker: Christine

Seconded: Jen J

Motion: To amend Article XIV, Section 1 b. 1. To read: Amendments may be brought to the ASC at anytime and brought back to groups at their next business meeting. (i) Voting on amendments will take place each month.

Intent: To bring every guideline change back to groups to vote on them monthly. To ease confusion and help the flow of ASC meetings.

Back to groups

Motion Failed

Motion 6

Maker: Jon G

Seconded: Paul B

Motion: To amend article XIV Section 1 b. (i) (i) Motions will not be heard until December, April, August

Intent: No intent

Back to groups

Motion Failed

New Business:

Motion: 1

Maker: Jerry

Seconded: Mikey

Motion: Purchase 365 IP's and one basic text and one how it work for a total of \$154 all literature in spanish

Intent: To carry the message of NA to spanish speaking community of southern utah area

Passed

Motion: 2

Maker: Christine

Seconded: Daniel

Motion: reimburse \$12.72 to christine for area copies

Intent: to thank christine for her service

Motion passed

Motion 3

Maker: Christine

Seconded: Sabrina

Motion: \$500 seed money for H&I awareness event for T-shirts \$400 water food and misc \$100

Intent: to raise awareness for H&I Get regional H&I Body involved .. we will be charging for T-shirts so this IS seed money

Power image - \$5.40 each

Southern Utah screen print- \$6.40 each

Mega pro - \$6.30 each

Back to groups



Motion 4

Maker: Jerry

Seconded: Susan

Motion: To reimburse Jerry C. \$43.50 for gas for regional service committee meeting

Intent: To line jerry's pockets

Passed

Motion 5

Maker: Jerry

Seconded: Susan

Motion: To reimburse Jerry for \$13.31 for GSR Handbooks

Intent: i miscalculated my motion last month the motion was for \$173.70 the amount came to \$187.01 the difference is \$13.31

Passed

Motion 6

Maker: Jerry

Seconded: Susan

Motion: \$75.00 Coffee food platters and water

Intent: to provide food and beverages for unity day event

Passed

Motion 7  
Maker: Daniel  
Seconded: Mikey  
Motion: Suacna votes on shannon C. for convention chair  
Intent: to fulfill convention chair position

**Passed**

Nomination results: Shannon passed for Convention Chair

**Motion to Close:- Seconded by:**

**Next Area Meeting September 9th at 6:30 in Cedar City @ 245 E 680 S sw center**

**Minutes typed by: Tysen J.**

**Any corrections please email [secretary@nasouthernutah.org](mailto:secretary@nasouthernutah.org)**

## **NA Related Announcements**

---

**8/19/17 6pm Friday Night newcomer meeting having special event bloomington park**

**9/2/17 10:30am at SW center Unity day Circle up with the world at 11am .. meeting food and unity**

**H&I awareness event in oct stay tuned for more info**

## **Struggling meetings/ Subcommittees**

---

**Hurricane Sunday Night 7pm**

**H&I**

**Outreach**

**Area Entertainment**

## **Open Service Positions**

---

**SUACNA – Programming (2 years**

**clean) Co Secretary (1 year)**

**PR – Secretary**

**Area Entertainment – Co chair,  
Secretary and support**

**Outreach need of co-chair and  
secretary**

**Tuesday night we unite – GSR,  
Treasurer, Secretary**

**Circle of Hope – Alt GSR and  
secretary**